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﻿ ﻿
To whom it may concern I would like this to be read in the meeting as a citizen concern:

“I am reaching out to all the board of supervisors to look into the negligence of CWS and
county counsel had with my grandson J.G case. Since then I have adopted J.G so I am his
legal parent. I am also, very concerned regarding our children here in Tulare County and what
CWS and county counsel are subjecting them to.  
Looking at the data of CCWIP from Berkeley university it seems we are the worst in the state
of California with 10 day response referrals. Please investigate, please help our children “ 

If possible, I attached the petition I started , if you could be so kind and pass it out to the board
of supervisors, it would greatly be appreciated. 

Thank you 
Patrizia Sanchez 
559-  

https://chng.it/XT5QWPhJTM
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